CITY OF ANNAPOLIS 160 DUKE OF GLOUCESTER STREET ANNAPOLIS, MARYLAND 21401 410-263-7997



TRANSPORTATION BOARD

CHAIRMAN: JOHN GIANNETTI JR.

VICE CHAIRMAN: CHRISTOPHER P. AIKEN
SECRETARY: AMY JONES/ALEX PLINE

April 24, 2015

Mayor and City Council City of Annapolis 160 Duke of Gloucester St. Annapolis, MD 21401

Re: Ordinance 30-14

Parking Requirements for Restaurants in West Annap.

RECOMMENDATION OF SUPPORT

Dear Mr. Mayor and Members of Council:

On April 22, 2015, the Annapolis Transportation Board met and passed the following:

THE TRANSPORTATION BOARD RECOMMENDS THAT THE CITY COUNCIL PASS O-30-14, LEGISLATION REGARDING A CHANGE IN PARKING REQUIREMENTS FOR RESTAURANTS IN WEST ANNAPOLIS.

The Board reviewed the legislation during two separate public meetings, and there appears to be no significant public sentiment against the legislation. The Board collectively recognizes the need to change the parking requirements in order to encourage additional restaurants to locate in available spots in West Annapolis. Due to the availability of on-street and local lot parking, a change to the requirements for restaurants in this area makes sense and represents good public policy.

If you have any questions, concerns, or comments, you can reach me at 410.300.6393.

Respectfully submitted,

John A. Giannetti Jt
Chair, Transportation Board